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Central Intelligence Agency § 1903.15 

(1) Possessing a camera, other visual 
or audio recording devices, or elec-
tronic transmitting equipment of any 
kind. 

(2) Carrying a camera, other visual or 
audio recording devices, or electronic 
transmitting equipment of any kind. 

(3) Using a camera, other visual or 
audio recording devices, or electronic 
transmitting equipment of any kind. 

(b) This section does not apply to any 
person using, possessing or storing a 
government or privately owned cel-
lular telephone or pager while on any 
Agency installation. The Central Intel-
ligence Agency may regulate or other-
wise administratively control cellular 
telephones and pagers outside the pro-
visions of this part. 

(c) This section does not apply to any 
officer, agent, or employee of the 
United States, a State, or a political 
subdivision thereof, who may enter on 
to an Agency installation to engage in 
or supervise the prevention, detection, 
investigation, or prosecution of any 
violation of law. 

(d) This section does not apply to any 
person who has received approval from 
the Director of the Center for CIA Se-
curity, or from his or her designee to 
carry, transport, or use a camera, 
other visual or audio recording devices, 
or electronic transmitting equipment 
while on an Agency installation. 

§ 1903.12 Alcoholic beverages and con-
trolled substance. 

(a) Alcoholic beverages. The posses-
sion, transportation of alcoholic bev-
erages in closed containers and their 
consumption on an Agency installation 
will be administratively controlled by 
the Agency outside the provisions of 
this part. 

(b) Controlled substances. The fol-
lowing are prohibited on an Agency in-
stallation: 

(1) The delivery of a controlled sub-
stance, except when distribution is 
made by a licensed physician or phar-
macist in accordance with applicable 
Federal or State law, or as otherwise 
permitted by Federal or State law. For 
the purpose of this paragraph, delivery 
means the actual, attempt, or con-
structive transfer of a controlled sub-
stance. 

(2) The possession of a controlled sub-
stance, unless such substance was ob-
tained by the possessor directly from, 
or pursuant to a valid prescription or 
ordered by, a licensed physician or 
pharmacist, or as otherwise allowed by 
Federal or State law. 

§ 1903.13 Intoxicated on an Agency in-
stallation. 

Presence on an Agency installation 
when under the influence of alcohol, a 
drug, or a controlled substance or a 
combination thereof to a degree that 
interferes with, impedes or hinders the 
performance of the official duties of 
any government employee, or damages 
government or personal property is 
prohibited. 

§ 1903.14 Disorderly conduct. 
A person commits disorderly conduct 

when, with intent to cause public 
alarm, nuisance, jeopardy, or violence, 
or knowingly or recklessly creating a 
risk thereof, such person commits any 
of the following prohibited acts: 

(a) Engages in fighting or threat-
ening, or in violent behavior. 

(b) Acts in a manner that is phys-
ically threatening or menacing, or acts 
in a manner that is likely to inflict in-
jury or incite an immediate breach of 
peace. 

(c) Makes noises that are unreason-
able considering the nature and pur-
pose of the actor’s conduct, location, 
time of day or night, and other factors 
that would govern the conduct of a rea-
sonable prudent person under the cir-
cumstances. 

(d) Uses obscene language, an utter-
ance, or gesture, or engages in a dis-
play or act that is obscene. 

(e) Impedes or threatens the security 
of persons or property, or disrupts the 
performance of official duties by em-
ployees, officers, contractors or visi-
tors on an Agency installation or ob-
structs the use of areas on an Agency 
installation such as entrances, foyers, 
lobbies, corridors, concourses, offices, 
elevators, stairways, roadways, drive-
ways, walkways, or parking lots. 

§ 1903.15 Preservation of property. 
The following are prohibited: 
(a) Property Damage. Destroying or 

damaging private property. 
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